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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 5th September  2013
7.30 pm – Village Hall 
 M I N U T E S

Present:  
Steve Everitt, Kevin Sherrard, Jackie Buckle, Ali Blackburn, Keith Fox
Martin McDowell, Mike Tucker, Maxine Cotton & Angela Roberts(Parish Clerk)
Apologies:
None
	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	358
	The Meeting Opened at 7.30pm
The meeting adjourned 7.31pm
No members of the public present
Meeting re-convened  7.32pm
	

	359 (a)
       (b)
	Approval of the minutes on the 4th July 2013
The minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting. Minor amendments were made to item 350 and it was proposed by Cllr Buckle that these minutes be signed by the Chair. Council agreed motion passed.

Approval of the minutes on the 5th August 2013 (extra ordinary)

The minutes had be circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed by Cllr McDowell that these minutes be signed. Council agreed motion passed.
	

	360
(a)

361
(a)

(b)
(c)

(d)


	Planning matters:
Planning application 2013/1536 Outline planning permission with all matters reserved for the erection of dwellings and employment buildings together with ancillary buildings and highway works @ land to the west of Date Palms Ltd, Ham Street, Baltonsborough.
This application had only been received on the 4th September and councillors had not had the opportunity to view the plans. It was proposed by Cllr. McDowell that  the clerk request an extension in providing our response to MDC. Council agreed motion passed.

It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that Cllr Fox  contact MDC Planning Dept. Regarding this application so that more information can be gained and report back next meeting. Council agreed motion passed.
Correspondence: Approvals, Refusals etc.
2013/1358 Grant of Planning Permission with conditions @ Pear Tree Cottage. Lubborn Lane.

2013/1194 Grant of Planning Permission with conditions @ Land north of South View, Martin Street

2013/1268 Grant of Planning Permission with conditions @ 6, Mill Leat Baltonsborough.
2012/2611 Appeal Notification
Outline planning permission @ Land North of Church Lane, 
Baltonsborough
Declaration of Interest – Cllr Sherrard declared an interest and took no part in the meeting/ discussions.
We have been advised that the Planning appeal date is set for September 25th at Glastonbury Town Hall, Magdalene Street, Glastonbury at 10am.

It was proposed that Cllr Blackburn & Cllr Fox speak on the PC’s behalf at this meeting. Council agreed motion passed.
Cllr Sherrard rejoined the meeting.
	KF


	362 
(a)
(b)
(c)
(d)
(e)
(f)


	Matters arising from the minutes 4th July & 5th August 2013
Cllr Tucker- Broadband Village Hall. Plans have now been finalised for the installation. This should happen on the 12th September. 
Flooding in Village

Cllr Sherrard still gathering information and photos. Agenda..
Website –Cllr Everitt has now completed the new look website with great effect. Plans to extend the facilities and links.
Dog Waste Bin. The bin has now been received Clerk to contact Highways to request permission to install near the junction of Burnetts Lane & Ham Street. Cllr Sherrard to provide photographs to be sent with the request.
Rubbish Waste Bin – Playpark - this has now been received and there are plans to install in the Playpark within the next month.
Parish Notice Board. Cllr McDowell has contacted Aster Communities to ask whether it would be possible to erect the Parish Notice Board near their properties. They have indicated that they cannot foresee any problems but would like more details before a final decision is made.
Other sites were suggested in the village but was proposed by Cllr Fox that

Cllr Everitt contact Mrs. Joan Birch(Owner of the Post Office) to confirm her initial request that the parish notice board be moved from the Post Office ground. Vote 7 in favour with one abstention. Motion passed.
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	363(a)
(b)


	Cheques for signature:
Clerk salary as agreed July & August  2013 £156.64 x 2
HMRC Tax Clerk  £37.00x 2 – July & August 2013
Village Hall Hire 5th Sept 2013 & 5th August  £12.00
G. Pattemore £485.00

It was proposed by Cllr McDowell that these cheques be signed. Council agreed motion passed. Cheques signed by signatories.
Payments for consideration.
Website costs £33.53
SPFA Inspection Cost £80.00

SALC – Good Councillor Guides £14.70

Clerks Expenses April – Sept 2013 £63.15

S.Everitt £50.00(flowers)

It was proposed by Cllr McDowell that these cheque be signed. Council agreed

Motion passed. Cheques were signed by signatories.
	

	364
	Monies Received: 
None
	

	365

	County Council Report/District Council Report;
Not present
	

	366

	Village Hall & Playing Field- .
Baltonsborough  Village & Flower Show was a great success. Cllr Everitt  represented the PC and was available for any questions.
	

	367
	Website –  see above.

	

	368

	Play Park –.
The SPFA has been received in the last few days. This has been circulated to all councillors and Cllr McDowell will look at queries raised and report back next meeting.

Agenda
	MM

	369
(a)

(b)
	Items from Councillors:
CllrBlackburn has concerns over the amount of rubbish which is appearing on the playing field. It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that the Clerk write to the Chairman Nick Horton, and ask if anything could be done to alleviate the problem with a recommendation that a rubbish bin should be installed.
Talbot Orchard development should be available for occupancy in November.

Cllr Buckle – Queries re the Playpark ditch which is becoming overgrown.

It was proposed by Cllr Sherrard that the Clerk write to Highways and query the ownership/responsibility of this ditch.


	CL
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	370
(a)

(b)

(c)

(d)

(e)

(f)


	Items from the Clerk:. 

E.Mail circulation – no questions, queries or follow up requested.

A letter has been received from Brue Valley Farms regarding the trimming of the hedges in Church Lane. Proposed by Cllr Everitt that the Clerk respond to this letter. 
Butleigh PC – A letter has been received regarding the naming of the Former Butleigh Hospital site which has recently been re-developed. Butliegh have asked for our support in objecting to the proposed name ‘ Kingweston Court’

Discussion took place and it was proposedby Cllr Fox that we write a letter of support to Butleigh in voicing their concerns over the name chosen by the developers. Council agreed motion passed.

S17 Naming of new development @ Talbots Orchard. A email has been received asking for the Parish Council suggestions for the naming of this new development. Discussion took place and it was proposed by Cllr Everitt that the Clerk contact MDC and suggest ‘Talbots Orchard’

Grant Thornton – Auditors- have returned the account audited and signed. A copy of the completion of audit has been posted on the village notice board. There is no cost  to the PC as the income for the Tax Year 1st April 2012 to 31st March 2013 is below national charging band of £10,000.

Good Councillors Guides have been obtained and circulated to Councillors..
.
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	371

(a) 
(b)


	Items at Chairman discretion.
Talbots Orchard Social Housing allocation process. This was discussed and the PC are at present unaware of the allocation and eligibility process being adopted by MDC. It was proposed by Cllr Everitt that Cllr Sherrard research the allocation agreement which was given on the original planning application
And report back next meeting.

Councillors Special Activities.

With the appointment of Cllr Fox to the PC various options were discussed wth regard to special activities. It was decided after discussion that Cllr Fox would take on the Financial Probity plus working with Cllr Sherrard on the Planning & MDC Liaison. This was proposed by Cllr Everitt, council agreed – motion passed.
	SE

	372
	Meeting closed at 9.30pm
Date, time and place of next meeting

Next full monthly meeting take place 3rd October 2013 in the Village Hall
	


SIGNED:  ________________________  Date:  ___________
NAME:  ______________________________  Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council             
